Meeting Minutes TNT Area 6 ~ Eastwood

September 26, 2022 Meeting Minutes

**Facilitator: Lisa Matthews** 

Future Requests: Sidewalk installation: a representative should come to a future meeting to talk about this program. Liz Hradil spoke about the Adopt a Block program. Questions were taken from the floor.

Steve Harris: Mr. Harris reviewed the 'East Woods presentation' project. Parks and arborist will be working on a full scale plan for the area. Park designation would be a possibility. Maintenance would be a discussion to have if it becomes a park. Mr. Harris provided an update on S. Edwards sidewalk plan for trees and reclaiming right of way. Also discussed was the kubal tree plantings.

"Every address is spoken to in regards to trees. When sidewalks are repaired or replaced, taking into consideration roots. Ordinances and sewers, grades all come into play. So, we have limitations." Steve spoke at length about trees. Mike asked about trees in Sunnycrest, Mr. Harris will get back to him.

Joshua Wilcox discussed the splash p[ad at Cummings field. Josh brought recent renderings of the field and what it may look like. Splash pad will be 1500 sq ft. All button activated, they drain the water into the storm drain. No recirculation. Dusk til dawn opening. Josh talked about standardization of many park features, such as benches, etc. Josh discussed other possibilities for the park. Splash pad updates will be forthcoming.

## **Announcements:**

- ENA did announcements
- Race committee chair did announcements and asked for volunteers
- Lisa updated on the flags program.
- SPD gavecrime updates

adjournment 8:25pm